Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - LAKE CITY
The Department of Transportation District 2 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: January 12, 2021, 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: FDOT Jacksonville Urban Office, Training Building, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, Florida 32204, online at NFLroads.com/VPH or by phone at (914)614-3221, access code 673-655-125

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation invites you to a hybrid public hearing to discuss two safety projects involving median modifications:
Financial Project Number 409311-4 proposes removing a portion of the median on San Juan Avenue (State Road 128) in order to complete work on a Mid-Block Pedestrian Crossing with a Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons (RRFBs) near the Noble House Assisted Living Facility. A 2017 FDOT traffic study concluded this is an area with high pedestrian traffic and a mid-block crossing was recommended to improve pedestrian safety.
Financial Project 440552-3 proposes converting the existing four lanes of traffic on San Juan Avenue (State Road 128) between Roosevelt Boulevard (U.S. 17) and Herschel Street (State Road 211) into three lanes with a center turn lane. The objective of these changes is to reduce left turn and angle crashes at intersections along the corridor. Other proposed work includes installing a crosswalk with pedestrian refuge at San Juan Avenue and Fair Street.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Samantha Rambeau, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204, (386)269-3602 or Samantha.Rambeau@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Samantha Rambeau, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204, (386)269-3602 or Samantha.Rambeau@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
